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Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: LJHS      Analyst:   Heidi Beazizo  
ECAF:    22-0111 
Proposal:  Mot. 22-057     Date:    Feb. 7, 2022 
Consideration 
The Executive’s Office requests Council consider approving proposed Motion 22-057 
which would approve and authorize and agreement with Allied Universal Security 
Services for private security. 
Background   
The prior agreement between the county and Parker Corporate Services, Inc (dba Pacific 
Security) was expiring1 and the county issued RFP 022-21BC for private security personnel 
to provide security services on County property at various locations (locations and hours 
provided in Schedule C). 
The successful bidder was Universal Protection Services (dba Allied Universal Security 
Services). 
Current Proposal  
Scope:  Motion 22-057 approves an agreement with Allied Universal Security to provide 
supplemental private security services on County property. 
Schedule A: Includes a detailed description of rates by employee type for 2023 and 2024. 
Schedule B: Scope of Services including background investigation requirements, 
uniforms and equipment, screening, entrance control, use of alcohol and other 
substances, emergencies, lost & found, overtime, personnel duties and standards and 
specific requirements for the contract supervisor, the lead security officer and security 
officers. 
Schedule C: locations and hours of security services, including minimum staffing 
requirements 
Duration:  February 14, 2022 through February 13, 2024.  Two (2) additional two (2) year 
term extensions are allowed.  Termination is allowed upon thirty (30) business days’ 
written notice for any reason. 
Fiscal Implications:  $950,000 per year for a total of $1,900,000 for the initial term2 
2022 Budget:  YES   
Future Budget Impacts:  YES.  For years 2024 and beyond, Allied may request a cost 
change by March 1 in writing.  Cost increase requests must provide supporting 
documentation. 
Handling: Urgent 

 
1 MetaViewer.php (granicus.com) 
2 The prior agreement with Pacific Security was approved at $850,000 per year and 2022 priority package #702 
requested additional authority of $155,000 to cover the increased costs of the successful bid winner. 

https://snohomish.granicus.com/MetaViewer.php?view_id=2&clip_id=5288&meta_id=337019
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Approved-as-to-form:  YES 
Risk Management:   YES 
Executive Recommendation:  YES 
Attachments:  N/A 
Amendments:  N/A 
Request:  Move this motion to GLS on February 16th for Council to consider taking action. 


